
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Kia Ora te Whānau! 
 
 
 
 
Below is a notice from Cara Fergusson, who has been working hard with our kapa haka group this year:  
Nau mai, haere mai!  
 
Waikokoru kapa haka group is working hard to prepare for the upcoming local festivals. To support our tamariki we invite 
whānau to come along to assembly on Friday October 28th so they can practise performing with an audience. 
Many thanks, Cara! 
 

Sunshine and Showers!  
From now until the end of the year, children need to have a sunhat in school each day.  We are trying to  
teach the children to be sun smart and encourage them to wear sunscreen each day.  Additional  
sunscreen is available in each classroom so they can top up.    
 
Of course, the weather is very unsettled still so it is useful to provide your child with a change of clothes in case they get wet… 
although we try to keep them out of puddles, they are very tempting!  If you have any spare school clothes at home, please 
return them asap.   
 

Communication of Learning 
This term’s communication of learning is in the form of a performance (similar to Roimata Toroa / Tears of the Albatross which 
the children put on at the end of 2014).  Children throughout the school are busily working on the story line, script, music, 
choreography, costumes, sets and props.  The performances will take place on the evenings of 23rd and 24th November, as 
well as a dress rehearsal on the afternoon of the 23rd and a matinee performance on the afternoon of the 24th. All children 
need to be present for all performances, regardless of whether or not a family member will be in the audience for a particular 
performance.  If you will have difficulty ensuring your child attends the evening performances, please let the class teacher 
know this week.      
 
Further details, about allocation of tickets and precise timings will follow shortly, once we know how long the whole performance 
lasts! 
 
If any parents wish to help with stage management or on the night (or one of the nights) please contact our deputy principal, 
Marianne Coldham (445-6226 or marianne@bayswaterschool.nz)  
 Lindsay Child 

Tumuaki Principal 
 

 

 
This week’s phrase:  Tino pai rawa atu! (Excellent!) 

25th October 2016    

DATES TO REMEMBER SCHOOL ROLL 226 
 

Friday 28th October  EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text and delivered today 

Friday  28th October Kapa Haka performance in assembly. 

Monday  31st October  Sushi orders collected from the office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery 

Tuesday 1st November Subway Orders taken at the office for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery 

Friday 4th November Please Note - No assembly today 

Saturday 5th November 2016 Auckland Regional Sport Stacking (cup stacking) Tournament 

Sunday  6th November Bayswater Kids Duathlon 

Monday 14th November Bayswater School Athletics (Save Day Tuesday 15th November) 

Friday 18th November Onepoto Cultural Festival 

Wednesday 23rd November Communication of Learning Performance from 6.00pm to 8.00pm 

Thursday 24th November Communication of Learning Performance from 12.30pm to 3pm and 6.00pm to 8.00pm 

Wednesday 7th December Peninsular Athletics (Save Day Friday 9th December) 

Tuesday 13th December Road Patrollers Rainbows End Trip  

Wednesday 14th December Whānau Kokoru (Senior School) Picnic/Swim 

Thursday 15th December Prize Giving Assembly 

Monday 19th December Whānau Wai (Middle School) Picnic 

Monday  19th December Year 6 Farewell from 3-4.30pm 

Tuesday  20th December Final Assembly and Y6 Farwell 



Bayswater and Belmont Community Wellbeing Survey 
 

Shore to Thrive is a project focused on supporting community connections and strengthening relationships to enhance the lives 
of local people, families and children. It’s coordinated by Stephen McLuckie, Alice in Room 9’s Dad.  
 

We're conducting a survey and your input would be really appreciated. What do you love about where you live? What could 
make it an even better place to live? The survey aims to get a better understanding of living in Bayswater and Belmont from 
those who know the area best, local people. 
 

Completed surveys can go into a prize draw to win one of two $100 Grocery or Entertainment vouchers. Winners will be notified 
early in December. 
 

Click the link below to start. Thank you for your participation! 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/BayswaterBelmont  
 

Hard copies are also available at reception. For more information about the survey please contact Stephen McLuckie: 
stephen@ancad.org.nz  
 
A warm Bayswater welcome to new entrant Ngaloafe Latu who joined us in Room 11 on Tuesday 25th October.  
 
 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdaBirthdaBirthdaBirthday y y y to…to…to…to… 
Rowan Adler (8), Luka Heperi (10) and Serenity Gage (9) celebrating birthdays this week. 
We hope you all have the best of days celebrating your birthday with family and friends! 
 
 

Congratulations to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:-  
 

Room 1 Maurice responding to feedback to enhance your ‘rap poem’ in writing.  

 Rima showing personal excellence, resilience and for taking risks during athletics.  

 Layke  showing personal excellence by taking responsibility for your learning and joining the 
appropriate clinics. 

Room 2 Taylor showing resilience during Athletics training and pushing yourself to achieve.  

 Bailey modelling correct techniques in high jump and long jump - Ka pai for personal excellence. 

 Francheska showing resilience as you settle into a new school and begin to make new friends. 

Room 4a Riley-Grace using her imagination, as well as making connections to her learning, to create an original 
poster about anger management. 

 Arazmus knowing himself as a learner and seeking opportunities to find out more in order to achieve 
personal excellence. 

Room 4b Daniel showing a great attitude towards his learning in guided reading. well done. 

 Nicolas  striving to achieve personal excellence in his writing this week. 

Room 5 August  taking great steps towards managing his own learning and behaviour. 

 Ellen  being a wonderful leader in our class, and supporting others in a gentle and inspiring manner. 
Room 6 Maliah  persevering with a tricky maths problem, seeking help when necessary to 

find a solution - he whetū koe! 

 Jack noticing mistakes and correcting them in his reading - what awesome self-awareness - tūmeke! 

Rooms 7&8 Saharah Being resourceful by choosing to use a word card during writing and reading activities 

 Kiara Being a caring friend and filling up other people’s buckets by inviting them to play with you.  

 Isabella  Always being kind. You helped to fill all the class’ bucket up with your caring attitude  

 Hunter Making amazing progress in your reading. We are proud of you! Keep it up!  

Room 9 Ruby-Ann demonstrating perseverance and resilience when share your learning and taking part in class 
discussions. Great effort Ruby-Ann! 

 Dhakota always having a positive attitude towards learning. You are a motivated and resilient learner. 
Keep up the fantastic work Dakota!  

Room 10 Tyler  demonstrating commitment and perseverance in reading.  Tyler – you’re working so hard! 

 Hayley-Rose demonstrating commitment to her reading and confidence in her Guided Reading Group. 

Room 11 Abigail monstrating personal excellence in reading by persevering to read all the words in her readers 
this week. 

 
 



Bayswater Kids Duathlon – Sunday 6th November 2016 
 

We are now only 12 days away from the Bayswater Kids Duathlon!  This is our major fundraising event for the year as we are no 
longer holding the Autoshow from next year.  So please really get behind the Duathlon, funds raised go towards making our 
school an even better place for our kids.  We have a new and exciting Duathlon course for 2016, the Jolly Jog is back for the 
whole family with a prize for best costume, there will also be food, coffee, a second-hand sporting and outdoor adventure goods 
sale, silent auction, face painting, raffle, inflatables and more!  A special highlight, local Olympic bronze medalist Eliza 
McCartney will be there to start the races, so sign up and come along to meet her.   
 

If you haven't already registered your child for the Bayswater Kids Duathlon, go to www.bayswaterkidsduathlon.co.nz 
now!  Don't forget you also need to sign up to School Fun Run to collect your sponsorship (there will be a link in your 
confirmation email), there are cool prizes for getting sponsorship and the school will start you off with $10, so every Bayswater 
child gets a prize!  Come along on the day, bring your friends, grandparents and the whole family to soak in the atmosphere and 
support the Duathlon competitors! 
  

We are now collecting the following items at the school office: 
• Second hand sporting equipment and clothing sale - examples (not limited to) bats, balls, racquets, team uniform gear, 

practice clothing, boots, shoes, shin guards, knee/elbow pads, swim gear, beach shoes, wetsuits, boogie boards, bikes, 
camping equipment.  

• Silent Auction - if you have something you'd like to donate please contact Rachel at rvkohaly@gmail.com.  Here are a few 
ideas to get you started: a week(end) at your batch, a Spring Clean service, lawns mowed for six months, a babysitting 
voucher, a goodie basket for end of year class party, unopened household or beauty items, kids haircuts for a year...."  

• Hamper - non perishable gourmet items to contribute to a hamper for the raffle.  This is a camp fundraiser! 
 

House points will be awarded for donations. 
 

Raffle tickets were sent home on Friday, please don't forget to return any sold and unsold tickets with money to the office as 
soon as possible.  Please add name and phone number to sold ticket stubs before returning and let Janelle 
(Janelle.unwind@gmail.com) know if you would like more tickets to sell, they will also be available on the day.  As this is a year 
3/4 camp fundraiser, could some parents of children in these years please contact Janelle to help with selling tickets. 
 

We have had lots of very kind offers of help and will certainly need plenty of hands on the day, we will be sending out an email 
later in the week with details of how you can help next weekend. 
 

Thanking you   
Bayswater School Parent Group 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 



 

Bayswater School Library and Chromebooks 
open for use! 

 
 

Who: All whānau (any age) of children at  
 Bayswater School  
 
When:  Wednesdays 3 - 4.30pm 

 
 

 
What might you do? 

• Read to family members 

• Listen to your child’s home reading 

• Bayswater children can return and take out library books 
 

   Use a Chromebook to: 

• View and share your child’s learning on their Google Drive 

• Research for assignments (college, university - any age!) 

• Browse the internet 

• Browse and share books - picture books, non-fiction books, chapter books, reference books... 

• Check e-mails 
 
 
 

* Children must be supervised by an adult 
* All internet use will be monitored, including all screens to be in open view 

 
 

 
P.S. We take no responsibility for the reliability of the internet!  

 

 
 
 
 

SUSTAINABLE COASTLINES 
MOBILE PHONE APPEAL IN OUR SCHOOL 

It would be great if you could rummage around in your drawers and toy boxes and bring into School any unwanted mobile 
phones you may have.   
 
Phones collected help our School gain valuable rewards and the environment benefits too by keeping our landfills free of mobile 
phones and their array of hazardous toxic substances.   
 
Please drop any unwanted mobile phones you may have in the collection box in the reception area at School. 



Community Notices 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2016 Auckland Regional Sport Stacking (cup stacking) Tournament 
The 2016 Auckland Regional Sport Stacking Tournament is being held at Murrays Bay Intermediate School Gymnasium, 37 
Sunrise Avenue, Murrays Bay, North Shore on Saturday 5th November 2016.  The tournament is for all ages from 3 - 60+, for 
Novice and Experienced stackers.  Registrations can be done online. All details including registration links are on the Speed 
Stacks (NZ) website Tournaments page: www.speedstacks.co.nz/pages/auckland-tournament 
 

Devonport JETS Run  

The Devonport JETS Run recommences on 19th October and will take place every Wednesday at 6pm offering 3km & 5km 
routes along the Devonport waterfront until 14th December. Registration from 5:45pm at the Navy Museum (end of King Edward 
Parade) and costs just $6A/ $4C including post-race drink & prizes. More info from jetsrun@xtra.co.nz or 0274 379 423. 
 
 

Early registrations end Friday 21 October.  Entries close Monday 31st October. 
 

Belmont Intermediate School - Annual Orienteering Competition 
Sunday, October 30  Start time: 11am 
Registration opens at 10am, maps distributed at 10.30am, race starts at 11am 
 

Get a team together and register now for our annual Orienteering Competition which takes you and your team over a 90-minute 
course starting and finishing at BIS.  No compass needed!  Teams MUST travel on foot, with a minimum of two and maximum of 
five members per team.  There are four categories:  Open (two or more participants), 13 years and under, Year 9-13 (High 
School entry), Family.  We'll have a range of food and drinks for sale at the finish line, as well as a raffle and tombola, so make it 
a fun family day out. 
 

Get your mums, dads, grandparents, brothers, sisters and friends together and GO HERE TO REGISTER: 
www.entryform.co.nz/belmont.  Cost is $15 per person.  Money raised goes towards new lighting and sound equipment for the 
BIS hall so we can stage school productions, so it's all for a great cause! 
 

A Hauraki School Event - Riding School on Saturday 29th October from 10.30am to 2pm 
 

Hauraki School is celebrating spring and cycling with a wheely fun day at the school 
 

Test your cycle skills on the Bigfoot Obstacle Course Challenge yourself on Speed Check 
Have-a-go on an e-bike (warning: one try and you’re hooked) Be amazed at all the family-friendly wheel-happy stuff 
Meet locals who are keen to make us a wheely fun community. Enjoy – sausage sizzle, spot prizes, demonstrations. 
Be Safe.  Experts on hand to talk cycle safety and responsibility. FREE sausage for everyone who comes on an eBike. 
Bouncy castle for the under 5’s and their own cycle zone 
 

It's a great chance to get out and about on bikes, now that it's spring. 
 

YOGI KIDS – CREATIVE KIDS YOGA 

WEDNESDAYS at ARTSPACE from 19th October 
Mt Victoria, Devonport 

4-7yrs at 3.45pm 
8-12yrs at 4.45pm 

Exceptional classes!  Book now for Term 4 or 
trial. 

Visit www.YOGIKIDS.co.nz for details 
 

Rugby Kidz at Bayswater School 
MSports are coming back to hold fun Rugby Kidz (non-contact) clinics at the school. Girls and boys from years 0-6 are welcome 
to participate.  They'll play fun games, learn exciting new skill techniques, play small matches and make new friends all under 
the guidance of our great team of qualified coaches. 
 

When:  5 weekly sessions starting Friday 11th November  Time:  Lunch time 
Where:  School Field      Cost:  $49 per child, $24 per extra sibling 
 

To register go to the website footballkidznz.co.nz.  For more information email adminnorthshore@msports.co.nz 
 



Bayswater Halloween Trail 
 

When: Friday 28th October, from 5:30pm-7:30pm   Where: Bayswater Park, Bayswater 
 

Mount your witch’s bike and put on your ghost shoes and explore our green route!  Register between 5:30pm-6:30pm at 
Bayswater Park by the playground – to avoid the queues, bring along your already completed registration form.  Forms can be 
downloaded from our website: www.devonportpeninsulatrust.nz.  There will be treats, tricks, lots of prizes, coffee for sale plus a 
free sausage sizzle.  For more information contact Maria 027 924 3494, maria@devonportpeninsulatrust.nz or 
www.devonportpeninsulatrust.nz  Caregivers are responsible for children under the age of 14 years attending this event. 
 

Summer Fun Preschool Play mornings 
When: Tuesdays & Thursdays, starting 1st November, 9:30am-11:00am 
Where: Tuesdays at Windsor Reserve, Devonport & Thursdays at Bayswater Park, Bayswater 
 

A FREE fun time for preschoolers to play with big toys, be active and to make new friends. Bring your toddler and a coffee 
and enjoy our beautiful parks!  Caregiver supervision is required and sessions are weather dependent. For more info, 
contact Carolyn or Maria on ph: 445 9533 or email: maria@devonportpeninsulatrust.nz 

 

Young at Art Children’s After school ART classes in Ponsonby, Orakei, Meadowbank, Titirangi, Beach 
Haven, Manukau and Beachlands are now taking bookings.  For more details and bookings check out 
www.youngatart.co.nz, email: anna@youngatart.co.nz or phone: 0297 712 923 

www.facebook.com/YoungatartNZ    |    www.youngatart.co.nz 

 
Sunday Show Case – a youth variety show 
 

When: Sunday 6th November, 2pm-4pm   Venue: The Vic Threatre, Victoria Rd, Devonport 
 

The variety show you don’t want to miss, Devonport youth present: Sunday Show Case! Starring local bands Shed and 
Slipstream performing originals and covers, Devonport Drama promise to entertain with a trademark original, astonishing dance 
schools L’Ecole de Danse and Dance Sprite plus a super selection of short films from The Vic’s film making courses. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The Willow Park School Gala and Gift Market is on Saturday 5th November, 
from 10am-2pm.  Come along for a great family day out. Entertainment, 
Carnival Rides and Games, Food and Drinks, Book and Bric-a-Brac Stall, Cake 
Stall. You can find us on Eban Avenue, Hillcrest. Check out the Gala website 
at http://willowparkgala.org 
 

The School will also be running online auctions through Trademe, which will 
run for 10 days from Thursday 27th October, closing at 9pm on Sunday 6th  
November.  Please check out our auctions at trade.me/willowparkgala from 
27th October.  There will be around 50 auctions on offer, encompassing a wide 
range of items such as:- 
 

family passes for local attractions; restaurant and movie vouchers; clothing and 
accessories; fitness & health memberships; beautiful homewares; vouchers for 
services & gifts; and many more… 

 
 

The Beach Series  
The Beach Series is only two weeks away!  Under 12s can choose from the 250m Ocean Swim or the 2.5km Beach Run. 
Tuesday evenings, Takapuna Beach. First event Tuesday 1st November, parents sign up your young ones today at 
www.beachseries.co.nz   See you there!” 
 

“The Beach Series is nearly here! Pre-event registration will take place at the Harcourts Cooper & Co Takapuna office on 
Tuesday 25th October next week.  If you haven’t done so already sign the kids up for the Primary School’s Competition by going 
to www.beachseries.co.nz.  We look forward to seeing you all there!” 
 

 

 
 
 
 



IOSIS Transforming Family Life for Good 
 

Invest in the life of a child 
As a foster caregiver you will provide temporary care for children and young people,  
allowing them and their families time and space to heal. 
 

Training starting on the North Shore in November. 
 

Interested in knowing more about becoming a foster caregiver?  To RSVP or for  
enquiries, email fostercare@iosis.org.nz, call 09 269 0050 or visit www.iosis.org.nz 
 
 

Rudd School of Rock now accepting limited new enrolments for Term 4 music lessons! 
 

• Individual music tuition for Guitar, Bass, Drums, Keyboard/Piano, Singing/Vocals and  
Ukulele PLUS Band Programmes 

• Learn from expert musicians with real-world music industry experience 
• Catering for all ages from beginners to advanced levels 
• New North Shore teaching studio in Takapuna. 
 

info@ruddschoolofrock.co.nz  /  www.ruddschoolofrock.co.nz 
Call 479-1081, 021 479 182 or email www.ruddschoolofrock.co.nz 

 

FREE PILATES! 
Join us to celebrate the launch of our BRAND NEW Pilates program here at SoulSprite with a FREE introductory week!  

Starting on Tuesday November 1st our complimentary week includes both beginner and intermediate classes.  
We look forward to welcoming you! 

 

Tuesday 1st November  
10:45am Pilates (Beginner) 

6pm Pilates-TRX Fusion (Beginner/Intermediate) 
Thursday 3rd November 

10:45am Pilates (Intermediate) 
6pm Pilates (Beginner/Intermediate) 

 

Book your free classes online at www.soulsprite.co.nz or email at info@soulsprite.co.nz.  Soulsprite Studios: Upstairs, 59 
Victoria Road, Devonport 

 

L'Ecole de Danse 
L'Ecole de Danse now offers Dance Acro classes which focuses on enhancing dancers strength, flexibility, co-ordination and 
agility. A highly qualified gymnastics instructor will teach dancers the fundamentals of acrobatic technique in a safe learning 
environment with tumble mats and tracks. 
 

Learn how to do handstands, cartwheels, aerial cartwheels, walkovers, roundoffs and more!  Click here to find out more about 
our instructor and class times; http://www.lecolededanse.co.nz/blog/new-class-dance-acro  Contact details below 


